
FIRE CHIEF’S REPORT

Concord Fire & Rescue responded to a total of 88 calls as of 12/31/2022. They 
were broken down as follows:

Structure fire 2
Mutual Aid 9

Vehicle accident 14

ATV Accident 1

Chimney Fire 2

Fire investigation 1

Grass/Brush Fire 2

Smoke investigation  

Electric Line Arcing 2

Powerline down/problems 3

Car Fire 1

Alarm Activation 1

Mulch Pile Burning 1

Propane problem 1

Carbon monoxide detector 4

Smoke/Fire detector activation 6

Rescue 33

Assist EMS 5

These calls totaled 360man-hours and doesn’t include meetings, training, 
and work sessions. I want to thank the families for the time and events that 
members miss during the year.

We were awarded a grant this year in the amount of $14,000 which will be
used to purchase a battery operated extrication tool. We hope to receive it in 
January and hope to put it in service in February after training. We lost 1 member
this year and wish to thank Jim Spaulding for all his time. We picked up 4 new 
members and have 2 members in an EMT class at this time. We can still use 
help contact a member to see how to apply.

I would like to thank all the members and their families for time spent at 
calls and training and doing maintenance on the vehicles and around the station.

Chief Richard Fisher

Concord Fire & Rescue members: Mike Allen FF2, Owen Carr, Jack Eckart, 
Richard Fisher FF1,  Robert Jackson, Georgianna Losh EMT, Richard Losh, 
Shawnee Losh EMR, Keagon Morehouse, Dennis Morgan FF2, Matthew Peirce, 
Bruce Quimby, Caleb Sanville FF1, and Wayne Tanner.


